3
2

Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 21st April 2015.   
     Present




Cllr. N. Law                      Chairman




Cllr. B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council



Cllr. M. Benson
                                Cllr. H. Boot-Handford 



Cllr. R. Leithall
1875. Apologies.                                                                                     
Apologies were received from Cllr. Piper and Cllr. Maycock who are both away on


 business.
1876. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decision can be made on these 

items.
1. Cllr. Lamb-
reported that last Saturday there were 3 quite major road accidents on the

 Peninsula.
One at Weir Quay, one at Gawton Bridge and one in the narrow section down from Trendle Stud on the Denham Bridge road.

2. The Clerk-
reported that South West Water have now confirmed that the water leak at the 

Cemetery is on our side of the meter. The Clerk, Chairman of Council and the workman are meeting with Chamings tomorrow to discuss options for repair. As the pipe is 23 years old the options could be reposition tap nearer the lych gate or renew the old pipe.

1877. Matters Arising from the minutes of the 18th March.

Matters arising.

Minute 1837(1754)
The spotlight in the Parish Hall play area is fixed and the contractor put in the 



timer today.

Minute 1837(1794)
Youth 2 Youth agreement-Cllr. Leithall stated that the draft document is 
completed but needs a site map. Draft copy to be sent to Cllr. Law

Minute 1840
125th Anniversary of the Railway Line- Cllr. Lamb circulated a programme poster, 
there are more details to finalise.

Minute 1847(1) Regarding Scooter accident in Parish Hall car park- the Clerk was advised by 
DALC to forward this to Council’s Insurance Company, a letter has been sent to Mrs Kendall explaining this.

Minute 1847(2) Request for suitable site for a mobile food van- the Clerk has had no reply from this request. Cllr. Boot-Handford stated that she had heard they would be parking in the layby at Woolacombe Road building site on Fridays.

1878. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk had emailed the account statement to councillors.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Cllr. Benson.                            
1879. Financial Statements
The Clerk presented the financial statements, discussions were held. Cllr. Lamb proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
1880. End of Year Financial Statement.


The Clerk had emailed this statement to Councillors.


Discussions took place. Cllr. Lamb proposed acceptance of the statement, seconded by 


Cllr. Boot-Handford.
1881. Report of meeting with Mr Gentle re Beregen.                                                                        
This meeting will take place on Monday 27th April, which will include any revised items from Beregen’s agreement. Report back to May F&GP.
1882. Additions to the Rolling Programme.

The Clerk asked about adding staff wages review and inspection of Headstones at the Cemetery by the workman i.e. Health & Safety.
1883. Inspection of Property.


Cllr. Lamb proposed that this inspection take place once the asset register is finalised.

1884. Briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan progress.

Cllr. Benson stated that there is another meeting called for 29th April, decisions based on sites put forward by outside applications to be discussed.

Mr Starkey has had discussions with the Co-op over a preferred delivery route to the village. The group also need to look at design criteria.

Cllr. Leithall asked when the Plan will be finished, Cllr. Benson is aiming for a draft or completed plan by Spring 2016.

Cllr. Leithall asked when will Council get to see the Plan.
Discussions took place on the development of the Neighbourhood Plan.

Cllr. Benson stated this would happen as soon as a completed draft is ready, but information can be accessed on the BPP website.
1885. Correspondence.

1) Mr Slaughter-re fibre optic broadband- Mr Slaughter did post the letter from Iwan Best from the Connecting Devon and Somerset programme on Council’s website, but when Mr Slaughter approached his server they stated that they were not interested. When the super-fast is ready (which they say may be months off yet if BT have only just laid the cable) they will let their customers know.
2) W.D.B.C.- Neighbourhood Planning Event.

“The event is being led by Bere Peninsula Neighbourhood Planning Group who will explain why they chose to develop a plan and share their experiences and learning to date. Council Officers will be there to provide information, explain how Neighbourhood Plans link with Our Plan and the support that the Council can give”.
3) W.D.B.C.- “Our Plan West Devon: Shaping Our Communities to 2031 Publication Version Regulation 19- consultation acknowledgement”.

4) DCH- “Devon Homes Ltd amalgamated with Devon and Cornwall Housing Limited on 25th March and will now trade as DCH”.

5) South West Water-“Works on Land adjacent to Bere Ferrers Quay Notification under section 168 of the Water Industry Act 1991. Write to advise you that S.W.W. intend to occupy part of the Quay as a storage compound the date for formal entry confirmed as Friday April 10th “.

6) Bere Alston Carnival- “Schedule for this year’s Carnival, Carnival week being from Saturday 2nd May until Saturday 9th May. Carnival week will commence with the traditional carnival procession which weather permitting will start from the Recreation Field at The Down. We would like the Parish Councils permission to use the recreation field during this time, and request the plug to go where the gate post usually is. All debris will be removed and the facilities left clean and tidy”.
1886. Agenda Items for next meeting.
1. Revise Agreement with Beregen.
2. Report on Meeting with Beregen.
1887. Questions from members of the public present at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mrs S. Munn-Felt that Bere Ferrers Recreation Field is not used to its full potential. Cllr. Lamb stated that this field is managed by Bere Ferrers Villagers Group and as they are in the process of fund raising to replace a piece of equipment they would be pleased to hear Mrs Munn’s suggestions.
2. Cllr. Benson-
asked if anyone is doing anything for V.E Day on 8th May. Cllr. Law stated that Bere Ferrers Church bells will be rung on the 9th May.

3. Cllr. Boot-Handford- does anyone know what is going on at Barn Farm as there is a lot of 

heavy plant in the field by the railway line. Cllr. Benson thought it was possibly to do with the risk of flooding on that stretch of line.

There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.35pm.
Signed this 28th   day of April 2015.    
Chairman………………...

